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GATHERING SCHEDULE   

Board Meeting      6:00 P.M. 

Fellowship             6:30 P.M. 

Worship                 7:30 P.M.                                                          

Beeville First Baptist – 
October 15 

Beeville FUMC – November 
19 

 

 

 

The wind blows where it wishes, 
and you hear its sound, but you do 
not know where it comes from or 
where it goes.  So it is with 
everyone who is born of the Spirit.  
John 3:8 	
  

Don Taylor 
Community 
Spiritual 
Director 

When you wake from a dream 
 
In Joel chapter 2, verse 28 we 
read, “I will pour out my spirit 
on all flesh; your sons and your 
daughters shall prophesy, your 
old men shall dream dreams, 
 and your young men shall see 
visions.” 

It happened this week as I stirred 
from a dream about 2 funerals 
competing for time and space, 
and I had to be rather strong to 
one party that wanted their way, 
time wise.  What did the dream 
mean?  There were some things 
going on, because as I awoke, I 
remembered the deadline was 
passed for the Spiritual 
Director’s Breeze Article.  But 
there were also some thoughts 
about our Emmaus Windmill 
Community and what is 
becoming obvious.  Gatherings 
and Walks are competing with 
our time, attendance is off at 
many gatherings, and we are 
having trouble filling walks.  I 
remember the past years since 
Marilyn and I came to this 
community when gatherings 
were full, especially when we 
were in Bee County.   

See DON page 2 

	
  

Frank 
Schulenburg 

Community 
Lay Director 

Hello Windmill Community! 
By this time the Women’s Walk 
#1809 will be complete. On 
behalf of the Windmill Emmaus 
Community I would like to 
welcome the new pilgrims to the 
Windmill Emmaus Community. 
I would also like to thank 
Glenda Harbaugh and her team 
along with the Clergy for the 
great job they did in making this 
‘The Best Walk Ever’. Thanks to 
all those who provided agape, 
food, drinks, golf carts, prayers, 
ect.                                         
I know God provided this 
special group of ladies to the 
sponsors for this walk. Now it’s 
up for the sponsors to make sure 
the pilgrims are in a reunion 
group and that they attend the 
monthly gatherings. So 
sponsors, get your pilgrims 
ready for the October Gathering 
at 1st Baptist Church Beeville. 
And all others please come and 
welcome the pilgrims to our 
community. 
May we all continue to love and 
bless one another and may our 
light shine bright and light the 
path for someone to come to 
Jesus for salvation. 
God is love, and those who 
abide in love, abide in God, and 
God abides in them. 
See you all at the gatherings 
 
De Colores!  

Frank Schulenburg 

 

 

 
 



	
  
	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

DON continued from page 1  

 I remembered that former Lay directors rarely missed a gathering, and clergy had been on walks and attended 
gatherings regularly. 

But three “c” words came to me as I awoke.  We need to be “convincing”, “convicting, and continuing.  We will be a 
strong 4th day community when we are inviting and convincing our friends and fellow pew sitters that A Walk is in 
their response to God’s plan for their life.   We need to be convicting that there is something relevant about us 
gathering together not only when new pilgrims come off of a WALK, but regularly gathering as is the custom of the 
brethren and sisters.  We need to be continuing to lift up the Walk to Emmaus as something that will be helping 
people to become leaders in their congregations.  And we should be doing these three things from the moment one 
walk is over to the day the next begins. 

I don’t know if this is what my dream was calling me to, but it sounds like an old man dreaming. 

De Colores, 

Don Taylor 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you will give a  
Fourth Day Talk  
at a gathering,  

 Contact: Todd Fuller 
todd_fuller@yahoo.com 

832-443-7447 
 

 

Richard Webb                         
Beeville, Texas                                        

September 4th Day Speaker 

 

 

Prayer List 

Cecil Baney  Jason Gomez 

Ronald Baney  Bob Hardman 

Nick Bauer  Dickie Person 

Shirley Bordowski Nancy Rojas 

Francis Finke  Marla Scott 

Mona Garcia  Brian Wallace 

Ted Garza  Mary Ruth Witte
   

 

 

Plan to Attend!! 

Pilgrim Send-Off at FUMC Beeville  -  Thursday October 1, 2015 at 4:00pm 

Candlelight for Walk #1809 – Saturday October 3, 2015 at 8:00 pm 

Closing for Walk #1809 – Sunday October 4, 2015 at 3:00 pm 

Welcome our Babe Chicks at the October Gathering, Beeville FUMC – October 15 2015 



	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

 
Waylon Ford 
Lay Director 
Walk # 1832 
April 7-10 

2016 
 
 

 

Greetings! As I write this, I do so knowing that we go to team selection 
tomorrow(9/22). I also do not have enough team applications to make a team as 
of 11 a.m. Monday morning. I have faith that apps will come in and a team will 
be made. However, I would like to challenge our community. It seems with each 
walk it is more difficult than the time before to build a team, get pilgrim apps, 
get agape, etc. I ask that anyone who reads this article, encourages one another 
to be more pro active and take some of the stress and anxiety away from our 
leaders. I pray that the difficulty of getting team apps is not a foreshadowing of 
the difficulties to come with pilgrim apps. Each and every one of you is a 
blessing to me, and I ask that we all try harder (and sooner) to move on these 
"Emmaus deadlines"! Hopefully next time I write to you, it will be telling of my 
team!  

Des Colores,                                                                                                 
Waylon Ford 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Glenda 
Harbaugh 

Lay Director  
Walk  #1809 
October 1-4     

2015 

 

In just a few days the "Best Walk Ever" will begin.  

I'm asking  for three more acts of agape from you. The first is to be in prayer for the 
team and pilgrims of Walk #1809. Second, is to come to candlelight Saturday evening 
at 8:00. And Third, to come to closing on Sunday at 3:00. I think the pilgrims will be so 
excited to see such love and support from our community. As of right now, we expect 
walk #1809 to be full, but we will begin a waiting list.  Thank you sponsors for 
answering God's call.  

De Colores, 

Glenda Harbaugh 

De Colores,                                                                                                      
Glenda Harbaugh                                                                                                 
2402 Bay Wind Dr                                                                                           
Corpus Christi, TX. 78414                       

 

 

 

 

 

HELP!!!                                                                                                                                                     
If you have computer skills and would like to serve Windmill Emmaus FDG by taking over the 

monthly publishing of the BREEZE, contact Debbie Rackley at dlsrackley@yahoo.com or  361-290-
1861, and she will be glad to explain what is involved in this area of service. 



	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

WINDMILL EMMAUS COMMUNITY  
BOARD MEMBERS  
  
Frank Shulenburg        (Community Lay Director)  
Todd Fuller                  (Assistant Community Lay Director) 
Pennie Parker               (Secretary) 
Danny Dobson             (Treasurer) 
Debbie Rackley            (Community Board Rep)             
Don Taylor                   (Community Spiritual Director)                                                
Jeff Muehl                    (Assistant Spiritual Director) 
Beth Tatum                  (Assistant Spiritual Director) 
Joe Weigang 
Jon Richardson 
Mark Garcia 
Marla Scott 
Terry Billman 
Gilbert Guajardo 
Gilbert Gonzales 
Waylon Ford 

  
  
                
  
            

FIRST UNITED 
METHODIST CHURCH  

106 E. CLEVELAND ST.     
BEEVILLE, TEXAS 

78102 

If you would like to receive a paper copy of the Breeze send your subscription fee ($12/yr) to Danny Dobson 
(Windmill Emmaus Treasurer), P. O. Box 26,  Beeville, TX 78102.  If you already have a subscription, Danny will 
notify you when you need to renew.  To receive the Breeze via email send your email address to 
windmillprayers@gmail.com and Pennie will send the Breeze to your email address. 

Windmill Emmaus Financial Report 

General Operating Fund                $5789.40 

Scholarship Fund     $5729.51 

Designated Funds 

Songbooks      $391.00  

 If you are unable to attend monthly gatherings, but 
would like to contribute to the financial needs of 
your Windmill Emmaus Fourth Day Group, 
donations can be sent to Danny Dobson (treasurer),   
P. O. Box 26, Beeville, Texas 78102.  


